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Climate Change/Sea Level Rise Commission

Regular Meeting 
Thursday, April 14, 2022, at 5pm 
CALL TO ORDER –Meeting opened the meeting at 5:01pm.

Present: Roy Myers, Jon Clarke, Doug Rollow, John Marrah, and Zoning Officer Kymberly Kudla. Dennis Glackin arrived at 5:09pm. Members Bill Boicourt and Andrew Thaler were absent. One member of the public was present.
Minutes
Member Marrah motioned to approve the March 10, 2022 minutes as submitted. Seconded by Member Rollow and carried on a vote of 4:0 in favor.
Public Comment

No public comment.

Items from CC/SLR Commission for discussion 

· Review of 2023 Budget
Chairman Myers updated the Board on his discussions with the Commissioners during recent budget sessions. Member Rollow suggested a meeting with the new Town Administrator to familiarize him with the Board’s plans. 
· Tide Staff Locations
Chairman Myers discussed his conversation with the Commissioners regarding locations of the tide staffs. He noted that Mr. DuPont suggested color changing tape to help track water levels. 
· Casey Rauch Projects
Chairman Myers updated the Board on meetings and discussion with Casey regarding raising Mill Street to 6’ and improving the retention area. 

· MDEM Grants
Member Glackin suggested we get a head start on the RFP should we be awarded the grants through DNR. Chairman Myers commented that he has approached Adam Cox with MDEM regarding possible engineering grant for Cherry Street and Honeymoon Bridge. 
· Other items
Discussion turned to Muskrat Park and Church Street flooding. Member Marrah questioned when Muskrat Park was last improved. 
Chairman Myers commented on three potential grants for upcoming projects. 
Member Rollow feels we need a topographical survey to show what a berm would look along Chew Avenue and W Harbor Rd. 
Chairman Myers commented on the updated proposal for Cherry Street and the need to work with CBMM to ensure continuity of walkways. He also summarized the 1pm meeting onsite at Carpenter Street. The town maintains to the end of pavement. However, there is an agreement between Higgins Yacht Yard and the Town to share costs of the rest of Carpenter Street. Discussion ensued around potential solutions with top priority being redirecting water along Carpenter Street away from Higgins Yacht Yard buildings and raising the storm drain cover. 
Chairman Myers discussed potential locations for solar panels. Member Marrah asked a couple questions regarding the panels such as KW goal. Member Rollow indicated that we need to consider the environmental effects of solar panels such as tree removal. Board members considered property along route 33 but would need to verify the permitted uses based on the easement and the view from Talbot Street. Discussion ensued on the landfill property. Member Rollow suggested a feasibility study of the property. Chairman Myers and Member Marrah made plans to visit the property the following day to better understand the landscape. 


The meeting adjourned at 5:02pm

Minutes approved as submitted by 5:0 vote in favor on the 12th day of May, 2022.  
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Roy Myers, Chairman
